An Roinn Tithiochta,
Pleandla agus Rialtais Aitiail
Department of Housing,
Planning and Local Government

Q_L{'n April 2018

Mr. John Carlton
Engineering & Port Services Manager
Shannon Foynes Port Company
Mill House
Foynes
Co. Limerick
Our Ref: FS006837
(Please quote on all correspondence)

Subject to Lease/Licence — Lease/Licence Denied
Dear Mr. Carlton,

| refer to recent correspondence concerning the proposal by Shannon Foynes Port
Company to carry out a jetty extension and pontoon relocation.

The intention of the Port Company to apply to Limerick County Council for planning
in respect of this proposal is noted, and this Department has no objection to the
application. Please note that, regardless of the outcome of the planning process,
appropriate consent under the Foreshore Act 1933, as amended, would also be
required for the proposed development. No works may be carried out on the
foreshore unless appropriate foreshore consent has been granted in advance.

For avoidance of doubt, this letter refers only to the proposed jetty extension and
pontoon relocation in the vicinity of the West Quay as referenced above, and to no
other existing or proposed development on State owned foreshore at Shannon
Foynes Port.

In the interim please note that | have no authority express or implied to bind the
Minister and no consent shall exist or be deemed to exist until a foreshore consent,
if granted by the Minister and agreed between the parties, is executed by both
parties and exchanged and all/any monies due to the Minister are discharged in
their entirety.

Yours sincerely,
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Marine Environment and Foreshore Section
Department of Housing, Planning & Local Government
' Newtown Road I
Wexford
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